
ADOPTION OF THE 2025/2026 FINAL INTEGRATED 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN (IDP)
Notice is hereby given in terms of the Municipal Systems Act, 
2000 (No.32 of 2000), that the Municipal Council of KwaDukuza 
Municipality has adopted its Final IDP for the 2025/2026 
financial year at the Council Meeting held on the 29th of May 
2025.

Copies thereof are available for public inspection during office 
hours at the following municipal offices specified below: 

	 Darnall Library			
	 KwaDukuza Library		
	 KwaDukuza Municipality Offices
	 Stanger Manor Library		
	 Ballito Municipality Offices
	 Lavoire Pierre Building		
	 Traffic Department Offices

A copy of the plan can also be accessed through the municipal 
website: www.kwadukuza.gov.za. 

Enquiries and comments regarding the above may be directed to 
Director: IDP - Mrs. Z. Ngubane during normal working hours on 
(032) 437 5000 or email zafikan@kwadukuza.gov.za

Issued by the Municipal Manager: Mr NJ Mdakane | KwaDukuza Municipality | 14 Chief Albert 
Luthuli Street, KwaDukuza 4449 |Tel: 032 437 5000
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